
Broadband Fibre to the Premises (FTTP) 									Update 11              March 1st  2023 


In Summary
· Wessex have completed all ‘pre-construction’ preparatory works and network planning. 
· Wessex expect full blown construction to start soon, in mid/late March.  
· Wessex’s recent Feb 6th email update talked of ‘connections going live in the first half of this year.’

Agreeing the route of the fibre network
· The Wessex Network Planning team have been active in the village during the past two months.
· Where the fibre route is more challenging, the team have visited a number of houses to agree a plan. 
· Some of these challenges are still being worked on, but this will not delay the start of the build. 

Use of existing infrastructure (known as PIA or Physical Infrastructure Access)
· As reported in January, existing Openreach infrastructure only, is being used in a few areas. 
· To this end, the Wessex team have completed all preparatory work on the Openreach underground ducting:
	“Mouse Lines” have been laid throughout the ducting to be used. This has involved rodding and laying a rope the 	length of the ducts. This rope will be used to pull through the fibre. 

The Construction Phase
· The Network Planning team will hand over the plans to the Build Team this week on March 2nd
· Typically, construction begins 2/3 weeks after this handover, hence our expectation that the build will start soon.
· The build will be managed by Project Manager Tony Najdoski (who lives in Donhead St Mary)
· He will manage in-house Wessex resources and sub-contractors.

Other areas of DSA which will not benefit from the work above – ‘the 89 properties’.
By way of a reminder.....
Properties (UPRNs) in the parish 		= 238
	Minus 9 tennis courts and 7 duplicates	= 222
	Minus 95 covered by Wessex scheme 	= 127
	Minus 38 who already have Fibre to The Property (old Ferne and Wardour schemes) = 89 
· The 89 were subject to the Governments ‘Public Review’ of the whole of Wiltshire, carried out by BDUK in 2022.
· We now know the Procurement Process for Wiltshire started last month in February. 
· Our 89 properties are amongst 38000 postcodes and 500,000 properties, to be procured.
· Contracts will be awarded sometime between October and December 2023. 
· It is unclear how soon building would begin, after contracts have been awarded? 
· This is clearly not great news.
· Therefore, I continue to try to speak with Victoria Moloney at WCC and Wessex to seek any alternative solution.

Communications
· An update was sent on February 6th to all householders who have ordered the Wessex service. This update talked of   ‘…..connections going live in the first half of this year.’	
· An article has appeared in the Donhead Digest this month.
· Our Community Engagement Manager Josh Goodchild plans to hold an event at the Forester for householders who have chosen not to sign up. 
· Josh will present the features and benefits, take Q and As and work hard to sign up more householders.
· A date for the event will be confirmed once the build is underway. 
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